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Anglo American response to “Is HIV a time bomb under the mining industry?”

Anglo American forwarded this statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, in response to the following article:

“Is HIV a time bomb under the mining industry?”, Anna Stablum, Reuters, 10 July 2007

http://www.reuters.com/article/healthNews/idUSL0263192420070710 (also published in The Scotsman)
11 July 2007

“Anna Stablum's article (10 July) sadly gives a very partial view of the efforts of mining companies and others to tackle the HIV and AIDS pandemic.  Big though the challenges are, real progress is being made.

The article deserves to be answered with some balancing facts. 

Anglo American, as the biggest mining employer in Africa has long acknowledged both the moral obligation and business imperative of tackling HIV/AIDS as an integral part of our activities.  Anglo was one of the first major employers in Southern Africa to provide free anti-retroviral treatments for our employees and now has the largest workplace treatment programme in the world.  Through the commitment of our managers, employees and union representatives, real progress is being made towards our targets of zero new infections, zero employees falling sick or dying from AIDS and zero babies born HIV-positive in employees' families.  Delivering on this involves vigorous education and prevention programmes, wellness programmes for HIV-positive employees, free antiretroviral therapy, the extension of workplace programmes into surrounding communities, and constant monitoring and evaluation to learn and improve.  In recent years these programmes have had a major impact, with voluntary counseling and testing - crucial for letting people know their status and gaining prompt access to treatment - being widely taken up (by 63% of our workforce in South Africa in 2006, compared with under 10% in 2003). Nearly 95% of those on treatment are well enough to lead normal lives and support their families.

Regrettably, despite winning awards at the time, many of the prevention programmes run in the past were ineffective because they failed to tackle the issues of stigma and denial.  There is no doubting too that there is a long way to go.  But we believe it important that the progress achieved by the efforts of companies, employees, unions and public sector partners are also recognised.  
Only by sharing successes, as well as learning from mistakes, can we create the effective coalitions needed to tackle and reverse the progress of the epidemic."

Hugh Elliott

External Affairs
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